
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Statement Regarding Next Level Trails Construction Delays on Wall Street/Jefferson Park 

 

 
August 26, 2025 

The Town of Pittsboro would like to extend our sincerest apologies to those who reside along Wall 
Street, within Deer Meadows, and along the southern portion of Jefferson Park for the ongoing 
construction delays and the inconvenience they have caused. We understand how disruptive these 
delays have been to your daily routines and overall quality of life. 

The project has encountered unforeseen challenges within the contracted company which have 
been discussed with them from the Town. Despite these setbacks, we remain fully committed to 
completing the work as efficiently and safely as possible. 

The contractor, Midwest Paving LLC has stated they will return to the site on Tuesday, 
September 2nd to complete paving and grade the site to finish. This revised timeline reflects our 
current progress and the steps we are taking to accelerate remaining phases of construction in 
which they have until September 30, 2025, to complete. 

We deeply value your patience and understanding during this time. Our commitment remains 
focused on delivering a finished project that enhances our community and meets the highest 
standards of safety and quality. We will continue to provide regular updates and remain 
transparent about our progress. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Sincerely, 
Pittsboro Town Council 

 


